Omak Public Library Board Minutes

January 14, 2019

Members present: Sue Radek, Cynthia Tollefson, Lorraine Derig, Betsy Rainsford and Librarian Sharon Reddick.

Minutes from December read and approved.

Bills presented for approval for payment:

· PUD- power, lights, heat. $778.64

· City of Omak- water, sewer, storm.  $141.75

· Cintas- mats laundered, 2 months worth.  $ 127.72

Old business:

· The Active Shooter Plan is still in process and being worked on by library staff.  This is a local plan only for the Omak Library, not for all the NCRL libraries or the city.

· The recent Grant Assessment was to apply for money for maintenance and upgrading of  NCRL library buildings. It was intended to supply information on each building so the NCRL can determine which need the most improvement.

New business:

· Sharon will hold an online Open Government training for new board members on January 25th at 10:30 to instruct on how to be transparent on all library business.
· Ron from the city is monitoring the thermostat to assess whether or not a replacement is needed.
· Okanogan Local Emergency Planning Committee is coordinating local businesses, agencies and the public in an effort to immediately share information during emergencies that occur in our county.  Maurice Goodall will have a promotion this spring to enable emergency information to be shared through the phone, cell phones and computers, to help provide good, prompt information.  The committee was reminded that libraries are often used as a source of information during an emergency for citizens who are off grid. 
· The float to promote the Book Mobile was a big success in the Christmas Parade.
· NCRL will fund the rental of an office space for Sharon because the back room of the library where she now works is full and noisy with the Book Mobile workers and the STEM outreach person.  Sharon has found a space where she and her soon to be hired assistant can work more effectively on administrative and other duties.  The NCRL director of public services will come this week to look at the proposed office space.
· A homeless couple had been occupying the large red easy chair in the children's section of the library from opening to closing for over two weeks.  Sandra asked them to move as that chair is intended for reading with your child.  The couple seemed to understand and went outside to eat a snack.  Soon, a single man sat in the chair which angered the man outside who started yelling.  Sandra went outside to talk to him and he calmed down. Sandra then asked the man in the chair to please find a new spot to sit and he became very angry.  The librarians plan to ask anyone in that chair to please vacate it if a family with children comes in so they can use it for it's intended purpose.  Sharon is going to ask NCRL if they can give us four more of those chairs that can be placed outside of the children's area where the tall tables are now located.
· Our January meeting was held at the Red Rooster for a no host lunch/meeting. The board thanks Sharon for treating us all to a yummy dessert!
Meeting adjourned.  Next meeting February 11th.

Respectfully submitted, Betsy Rainsford
